WRITTEN RESPONSE TO IOS.105/05

CHARGES REVIEW 2006/07 – PLANNING SERVICES

1.0 Introduction 

1.1
At the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee – Special Meeting on Friday 25 November 2005m, Members considered Report P.36/05 Charges Review 2006/07 – Planning Services.

1.2 During discussion on the Report, a Member questioned when the Moratorium in the rural area would be lifted since that may impact on the income generated.  The Head of Planning indicated that he would need to discuss the position with the relevant Portfolio Holder and undertook to provide a written response on that point.

1.3 Under Minute IOS.105/05 it was resolved that:


RESOLVED – 

(2) That the Head of Planning Services be requested to respond in writing to the Member’s question on the Moratorium in the rural area.

2.0 Housing Moratorium Update

2.1
This written response outlines the current position with regard to the Moratorium.

2.2 At the Development Control Committee on the 16 December 2005, the Committee considered Report P.45/05 which updated Members on the Moratorium and the provision of residential planning permissions within the rural part of Carlisle District.

2.3 Since its introduction Officers had monitored the number of permissions being granted on a monthly basis, from which it was apparent that the impact of the moratorium policy took the greatest effect from November 2004.  As a result the stock of residential planning permissions in the rural area had fallen from 541 at April 2004 to 495 (as at 1 December 2005). 

2.4 At the time of the original moratorium report the Cumbria and Lake District Joint Structure Plan Proposed Changes indicated a supply target of 65 permissions per year for the rural area.

2.5 Planning Policy Guidance Note 3: Housing provides guidance to Local Authorities and requires that a five year supply of permissions should be maintained at all times.  The moratorium had the effect of reducing the oversupply of housing permissions in the rural area from 9 years to 7.5 years.

2.6
Regional Planning Guidance for the North West (RPG13) is currently being reviewed and will be replaced by the Regional Spatial Strategy (RSS).  The draft RSS is suggesting that the housing supply for the rural part of Carlisle should be increased to 90 dwellings per annum, backdated to 2003.  If this revised figure is used the overall supply figure for the rural area of the district is reduced to 5.5 years.

2.7 The Office of the Deputy Prime Minister has written to all planning authorities in December suggesting that:

“there is an imperative to provide homes where they are needed now, but it will take time for regional spatial strategies and local development frameworks to be revised in the light of the Government’s objectives and PPS3.   In the meantime however, local planning authorities may act straight away by considering the contribution an application for residential development can make to improving affordability and the Government’s other housing objectives.”
2.8 In light of the above the Report suggested that Members may wish to relax the Moratorium in total and refer the decision to full Council.

2.9 Following discussion the Committee:

RESOLVED – That the City Council be advised that it is the recommendation of the Development Control Committee that the Moratorium Policy be lifted.
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29 December 2005.

